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PDEQ will issue the final PSD permit and we appreciate the interest and comments expressed by the citizens 
of Pima County in helping to ensure that each permit issued by the department meets all legal requirements.  
A summary of the comments and the Department’s written responses is attached. 
 
Within 30 days after service of this notice announcing the final permit decision, any person who filed 
comments on the proposed permit for the TEP Irvington Generating Station or participated in any of the 
public hearings for the TEP Irvington Generating Station may petition EPA’s Environmental Appeals Board 
(EAB) to review any condition of the final permit.  Persons who did not file comments or participate in the 
public hearings may petition for administrative review only to the extent of changes from the proposed to 
the final permit decision.  The petition must include a statement of the reason(s) for requesting review by 
the EAB, including a demonstration that any issues being raised were raised during the public comment 
period to the extent required by the regulations at 40 CFR Part 124 and, when appropriate, a showing that 
the conditions in question are based on 1) a finding of fact or conclusion of law which is erroneous, or 2) 
an exercise of discretion or an important policy consideration which the EAB should, in its discretion, 
review. Please see 40 CFR 124.19 and visit http://www.epa.gov/eab/ for important information regarding 
the procedures for appeal of a PSD permit decision to the EAB. 
 
This PSD permit for the TEP Irvington Generating Station shall become effective 30 days after service of 
this notice of the final permit decision, unless a petition for review is properly and timely filed with the EAB 
per 40 CFR 124.19 or 40 CFR 49.159(d).  In the event that a petition for review is filed with the EAB, 
construction of the facility is not authorized under this permit until resolution of the EAB petition(s).  See 
40 CFR 124.16. 
 
PDEQ would like to thank you again for your interest in matters affecting Pima County’s air quality.  If you 
have any questions regarding this letter or the attached responses, please contact me or Richard Grimaldi at 
(520) 724-7400. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Rupesh Patel 
Air Program Manager, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality 
 
Attachment: Pima County Response to Comments dated August 8, 2018 


